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Information Letter n°6-09  Dear President,  
6 July 2009 
 

Further to the meeting of the Executive Committee which was held in 
Budapest on 27 June 2009, I wish to inform you of the following:  

 
1) Nomination 
 

Mr. Jenö Kamüti (HUN) was unanimously nominated Vice-President of 
Honour. 

 
 

2) The FIE Magazine 
The Executive Committee approved changing the name of the 
magazine to: 
 

Escrime XXI 
 

This modification will take effect as of issue n67.  
 
 
3) Administrative Rules  

 
New texts were drawn up and approved by the Executive Committee. 
These texts include the working procedure of the Executive 
Committee (Article 5.1.3), the duties of the Chief Executive Officer 
(Article 5.2) and the roles and areas of competence of the Continental 
Confederations (Chapter 11).  
 
The Administrative Rules have been updated on the FIE website 
(menu: FIE Official / Statutes / Administrative Rules).  
 
 

4) Confederations Development plan (PDC) 
 
 

During the Executive Committee meeting of 25 January 2009, the 
President of the FIE asked to receive from the confederations an 
evaluation of the situation of each national federation as well as a 
detailed plan of their needs for the next 4 years. The purpose of which 
was to set up the Confederations Development Plan (PDC - Plan de 
Développement des Confédérations). 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

Page 2/2 
Each President of a Confederation was given a detailed questionnaire 
and the deadline by which the information needed to be sent back to 
the FIE was 25 March 2009.  

 
The confederations sent the FIE a massive amount of information, a 
list of priorities as well as draft budgets. Working groups were 
therefore created to analyse the content and draw up a Development 
Plan (PDC) for each of the Confederations in accordance with the 
budget of the FIE.  
 
On 26 June 2009, a working meeting was held in Budapest and was 
attended by the President of the FIE, the Secretary General and the 
Secretary-Treasurer, the Presidents of the Confederations and the 
members of the PDC working groups.  
 
This meeting resulted in establishing the final budgets and plan of 
activities of each confederation for the 2009-2010 season. For the 
2008-2009 season, the balance in the budget of the FIE was also 
allocated. 
 
Mr Boris Fomenko (RUS) was appointed as Coordinator of the 
Confederations Development Plan.  
 
These decisions were adopted unanimously and confirmed by the 
Executive Committee during its meeting on 27 June 2009.  
 
 
Please find attached a summary of the budgets for the Development 
Plan of each Confederation.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

Alisher Usmanov 
President 

 

 


